LEPC Quarterly Meeting

 October 29, 2018
    Noon, Lincoln County Hospital    

Minutes

	Agenda
	Notes
	Follow up 

	  Roll call
	 David Dohe,  Ladonna Reinert, Kati Gardner,     Gary Kuehn ,  John Paul Ellis       
	 

	Approval of last meeting’s minutes
	John Paul moved and Gary seconded to approve April minutes.  There was no meeting in July
	 

	Funds report 
	We will start next quarter with a financial report.  We do have funds in the account to pay for Zombie Preparedness Advertising.  Money was deposited and taken out to purchase Stop the Bleed kits for county offices and vehicles.  Any donation to LEPC should be given to David.  
	David, set up a formal financial report to present in January, 2019

	Communications
	 March 20, Public Health Tabletop exercise
March 23, full scale Haz-mat exercise.

No other communications 
	  

	Old Business:
	  Zombie Preparedness Night – Very good selection of booths and educational programs.  Turnout was low.  47 adults and 43 children.  Was about ½ the number from last year.  Was a very nice day out and many other Halloween events were going on.  Decision was made to skip next year and discuss again in 2020.    
	Ladonna get thank you cards to David to send out to sponsors and vendors.  

	New Business: 
	· Full Scale exercise will be March 23, 2019 facilitated by Blue Cell.  This is the HMEP Grant Exercise.  We voted to utilize the HMEP Quote Rating form for any RFP proposals that would need to be utilized in the future. David made the motion and Kati, seconded, and it passed. 

·  The first planning meeting was held Oct. 23.  Initial discussion on time, date, what the chemical would be and who the players will be, was held.  The next meeting will be Nov. 26 at LPM basement at 10 a.m.  
· Election of officers.  John Paul moved to keep officers the same as last year and moved nomination cease.  Gary seconded.  All voted in favor.  Motion carried.  

· Year-end report – Ladonna presented the year-end report which David will sign when complete.  

· TEPW – The group added a MARC full scale exercise to Jul-Sept. 2020.  And also a KDHE exercise full scale to 2021.  No other changes made to the TEPW.  


	David will e-mail meeting notice.  

	  Business
	None
	

	 Sheriff’s office

 
	None 
	   

	  PIO 
	None
	    

	  Regional Homeland Security
	None
	

	 Co. Commissioners
	None
	

	Emergency Mgmt.
	See old and new business
	

	Fire 
	None  
	  

	 EMS 
	None
	

	Lincoln Co. Hospital
	Working with LCEM and LCHD to provide Stop the Bleed Training.  
	

	Lincoln Co. Health Dept. 
	· Ladonna reported on the HHS empower Map 3.0.  It show Medicare beneficiaries who rely on electricity-dependent medical equipment in the county.  2016 data shows 713 beneficiaries and 68 being electricity dependent.  It was discussed if these are identified in the 911 system.  Gary was going to check on how/if they collect that information.  Ladonna will put together a list of medical suppliers to the county with emergency contact information.  
· Ladonna discussed a possible ESF 8 meeting to be held in November to discuss flu season and some changes to isolation and quarantine.   

	  

	 Regional EM  
	 None
	

	Schools
	Both school districts have received money to build tornado storm shelters. 
	Watch for more information 

	Environmental
	None
	

	Public Comments:  
	None 
	

	Adjourn
	Chairman David Dohe adjourned the meeting. Thank you to the hospital for making the sandwich supper.  
	

	Announcements:  
	Next meeting January 28, 2019, Noon, Lincoln County Hospital meeting room.  
	


Submitted by Ladonna Reinert, Secretary 

